MIDDLE-VILLAG: COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL: (CRC)

PROMOTION & PROTECTION OF THE RIGHTS OF CULTURE, RELIGIOUS & LINGUISTIC COMMUNITIES (SECTION 31OF 1996)

WRITTEN SUBMISSION PUBLIC HEARING OF PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON JUSTICE AND CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT ON THE RENAMING OF HIGH COURT BILL

Dear Madam,

The abovementioned Institution is hereby informing your Department that we will delegate Mr Michael Kotsokoane and other Delegates to represent us in the Public Hearing Scheduled for the 20 May 2008 in Parliament.

Written submission Renaming of High Courts Bill

The Bill aims to make a Provision for the renaming of High Court of the Republic and to provide for matters connected therewith

COMMENTS:

1. The abovementioned Bill (Renaming of High Courts Bill) will be violating Section (34 of 1996) Bill of Rights in the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa as follows:

Access to Courts

Section 34: Everyone has the right to have any dispute that can be resolved by the application of Law, decided in a fair Public Hearing before Court or where appropriate another Independent and

FUNDAMENTAL HUMAN RIGHTS & BILL OF RIGHTS

Impartial Tribunal or Forum.

The dignity of the High Courts should be respected, by not identifying High Courts with any individual names and any Tribe or Race, to promote Equality and Prevention of unfair discrimination and to avoid claiming the surname used, by that particular family or tribe in the near future, and be advised that the renaming process can be implemented in any Department of Government except for the Justice and Constitutional Development, due to the fact that

it is a pillar of strength of Government and the lives of the Citizens of South Africa for equal justice for all

Therefore the existing names of the High Courts must remain unchanged, meaning Pretoria High Court, Johannesburg High Court, Pietermaritzburg High Court etc, are still serving the purpose of justice system in the Republic of South Africa, therefore they can proceed operating without changing of names, with due respect.

Hoping this will be considered

Yours faithfully

PULENG KOBO Secretary-General

MICHAEL KOTSOKOANE President
